
Cecil County 
Beginning Monday, June 8th, a majority of the staff will return to the Clerk’s Office.  We will have 
10 of the 15 clerks in the office, and only those who sit diagonal from each other in the desk 
quads.  We will have one cashier and each courtroom will be staffed with one courtroom clerk. 
 
During the first week, both courtrooms will begin operating and will be handling DV/PO cases.   
 
On Thursday, June 11th, we will begin hearing Breach of Lease and Wrongful Detainer cases.   
 
The following week, June 15th, Judge Schneider will be holding criminal trials for incarcerated 
defendants in Courtroom 1, two cases in the morning session and two cases in the afternoon 
session.  In Courtroom 2, Judge Campbell will continue to hear the interim DV/PO cases from 
the Commissioner, final DV/PO hearings as they are scheduled, remotely when feasible, 
conduct Preliminary Inquiry sessions and bail reviews as needed.  The dockets will hopefully 
increase in the number of cases scheduled as the State’s Attorney and Public Defender’s Office 
forward pleas to be scheduled.   
 
We will continue to set cases from the beginning of the closure in March to work through the 
backlog. 
  


